Carrick Sportsmen's Club-NEWS

Post Office Box 350 South Park, PA, 15129-0350 Phone 724-348-7941

July - August, 2008

July Meetings & Events	
Membership Meeting	July 1 - 8 pm
Directors Meeting	July 15 - 8 pm
Work Party	. July 19 - 9 am

August Meetings & Events

Membership Meeting	August 5 - 8 pm
Directors Meeting	August 19 - 8 pm
Work Party	August 16 - 9 am

Scheduled Shoots

- Monday Night Recreational Pistol League. Indoor Range - Starts September 8 - 7:30 pm
- Metropolitan Police Revolver League Indoor Pistol Range - Practice Thursday Evening (through August 3) 6:00 pm
- Junior Rifle Program Starts in October
- Sunday Trap Shoot
 Trap Range Sunday 1 4 pm

 Wednesday Trap Shoot
- Trap Range Wednesday 6 9 pm
- CMP Hi-Power Shoot 100 Yard Range - 2nd and 3rd Sunday10 am (for July and August ONLY)

Newsletter Contact Information

NEWS Editor: Wayne Perry e-mail: parknews@comcast.net

Letters to the Editor: e-mail any letters or articles to the Editor at parknews@comcast.net
Production Manager – Paul Sparrow
Web Page: www.carricksportsmen.com
Club e-mail address: carrick@fvi.net

Membership Information & Address Changes

Paul V. Joos, 1316 Creedmoor Ave. Pittsburgh, PA 15226 412-344-9387

If you have trouble with your access card, call Paul Joos at 412-344-9387 or send an e-mail to pjcscclub@verizon.net.

2008 Dues are Way Past Due

If you haven't paid your dues, you no longer have access to the club grounds.

2008 Dues: Seniors - \$75.00; Juniors - \$5.00 Lost Access Card - \$5.00

Damaged or Inoperative Access Card: No Charge

Does Anyone Know Mr. Art Perhach

In the last lotto calendar fund-raiser, Mr. Art Perhach purchased a ticket that won once. Unfortunately, he did not put a house number in his address and the post office will not deliver his winnings without one. Oddly enough there was no seller name on the stub either. If you remember selling a ticket to Art Perhach, please contact the Club, so we can get his winnings to him.

CMP Shoot

In response to some requests for a change, the CMP shoot will be held on the 2nd <u>AND</u> 3rd Sundays in July and August to see which one is better accepted. The results from this short test will determine if a change from the 3rd to the 2nd Sunday) is worth making.

Metropolitan Police Revolver League

The Metropolitan Police Revolver League started its outdoor 2008 matches on May 18 and will continue through the week of August 3. The season consists of 12 matches. The League practices on Thursday night on the indoor pistol range at 6:00 pm. Practice will continue through August 3.

Recreational Pistol League

The Monday Night Recreational Pistol League (MNRPL) will start up on September 8 at 7:30 p.m. The league shoots for 10 weeks, takes a break before deer hunting season, and resumes on January 5, 2009 for another 10-week session.

The format for the league will be the same: 10 rounds of slow fire, (two 5-round relays of two minutes each, fired on a B2 target); 10 rounds of timed fire (two 5-round relays of 20 seconds each), and 10 rounds of rapid fire (two 5-round relays of 10 seconds each), with a minimum of 30 seconds between timed and rapid sessions, fired at B3 targets; 10 rounds fired at a reduced silhouette (two 5-round relays with one reload, using two hands, in 45 seconds, then 10 rounds fired at a larger silhouette, two 5-round relays with one reload, using one hand, in 60 seconds) - 50 rounds in all.

You may use more than one hand gun during the course and eye and ear protection is required. You can use any firearm and ammunition combination allowed by the rules of the indoor range. Open sights or red dots, even scopes if the magnification is not more than one power. The cost is \$30 for the entire season. Targets are provided, but you must bring everything else - eye & ear protection, ammunition, and, of course, a firearm of your choice.

Junior Rifle

Basic rifle for Juniors will be starting in October. The cost is \$20 for the 4-week course. All items are furnished by the club for this event. After the basic course there is a junior rifle league that shoots every Wednesday night till April, with a short break for the holidays, all for an additional \$20. This is a great opportunity for the kids to learn rifle shooting in a safe, controlled environment.

Work Parties

The May work party was attended by Scott Karman, Linda Karman, Tyler Karman, Andy Karman, Steve Boehm, Thom Beck, and Joe Montuoro.

The put on a new door on the trap house and five mini blinds on the trap house windows, painted more of the kitchen, trimmed weeds, and cut grass.

The June work party was attended by Scott Karman, Linda Karman, Tyler Karman, Andy Karman, Steve Boehm, and Joe Montuoro.

They put in new steps to the 100-yard rifle range, and trimmed weeds, and cut grass.

New Members

Seven new members were accepted into the Club during May and June. They are Robert F. Snyder, Jason Mendel, Ryan Mendel, David F. McGonigle, Steve R. Lane, Randal J. Gossic, and Robert G. Castanet Jr.

In addition two member have returned to the Club: James W. Sell Sr. & Victor Miniajlo

New Range Masters

On Sunday, June 22, a Range Masters class was held at the club and there are 10 new Range Masters. They are: Tom Jones Mark Brown, Brian Wilhem, Carl Powischill, Jason Mendel, Ryan Mendel, Alexander (Bud) Cross, Vic Miniajlo, Dave McGonigle, and Randal Gossic. (Interesting Note: Janet Jones, Tom's wife, who is not a club member attended the class also to learn to be a safe shooter.)

Lawn Mower?

Will the person who took the green and white lawn mower out of the trailer please return it ASAP, it is needed for maintenance of the club grounds.

Member Alerts

Members can be alerted promptly to problems at the club (such as the gate not functioning during hot weather) and other things that might affect the avail-

In Memory

The Club received notice of the passing of member Joseph A. Wilhem on April 26, 2008.

Joseph was a Carrick Sportsmen's member, range master, World War II veteran, and an NRA member.

Carrick Sportsmen's Club directors and members send their condolences to Joseph's son, Brian P. Wilhem and his family on the passing of their father.

A donation was presented to the Club by Brian in memory of his father in the amount of \$100. It was Joseph's and Brian's wish that the donation be used to benefit some club activity or program.

The Club thanks them for their generous donation.

ability of the ranges (such as boys scout outings or special events that shut down the ranges) if they have e-mail. If you have an e-mail address the officers can send you information on important items such as listed above as soon as they know about it and possibly save members a wasted trip to the range or perhaps give you the solution to a gate malfunction.

Please send your e-mail address to **StephenJosephBoehm@msn.com**.

Turn In Lotto Calendars

All calendars and money are due back to the Club on July 1. They can be dropped off at any event being held by the club, i.e., Wednesday night trap shoot, Sunday afternoon trap shoot, or Membership or Directors meetings. You could possibly call the club house

phone (724-348-7941) and leave a message as to the ones you've sold either individually or just the envelope number if you've sold them all.

Happy Birthday
America!
July 4, 2008



Carrick SportAmen's Club-Post Office Box 350 South Park, PA 15129